MINUTES OF CLAN GUNN SOCIETY OF NORTH AMERICA ANNUAL MEETING OCTOBER 19, 2002 STONE MOUNTAIN HIGHLAND GAMES

Meeting called to order by Chuck Swann, President. Officers present included:

Chuck Swann, President
Jimmy Gunn, Past president
John Swanson, Treasurer
Burke Wilson, 1st Vice President
Jeani Jessen, Recording Secretary
Abb Gunn, Genealogist
Shannon Maness, Editor of the Salute

Also in attendance were the following commissioners:

Greg and Shannon Maness – Georgia, Host commissioners Tom Wilson – Northern Texas Jimmy Gunn – Alabama

As honored guests, we welcomed Commander and Mrs. Iain Alexander Gunn of Banniskirk, Commander of Clan Gunn.

The Rev. Yale Gunn opened the meeting with a prayer.

Pres. Swann reminded members of the joint dinner Saturday night, Oct. 19 with Clan Sinclair, and the location of the Clan Gunn hospitality room, which will open prior to and after the dinner.

Results of the recent election were announced, including re-election of Burke Wilson as 1st VP, John Swanson as Treasurer, and Jeani Jessen as recording secretary. It was noted that Al Gunn, our former membership chairman, has been forced to retire due to his health, and Richard Gunn will be assuming the position. A motion was made, seconded, and passed to award Al Gunn a life membership in the Society as a reward for his years of hard work. He will continue to serve as an advisor for membership.

The Clan Gunn Store was discussed, and suggestions are solicited as to how to increase sales of existing inventory.

Burke Wilson, 1st VP, gave us an update on our website. He has been able to decrease the cost of the site, and increase the professional appearance. In addition, the site is linked to a discussion site for those interested in Scottish activities, thru Boar's Head. Lin Robinson is the moderator of this bulletin board. Burke requested that all commissioners publicize the web site and he welcomes suggestions for additions and improvements.

John Swanson, Treasurer, presented his report, and distributed a written report as well. John stated that the Society is "very liquid" and has approx. \$17,000 on hand at the end of September. However, he counsels that the Society needs to continue to be frugal, as membership has decreased, and work on increasing membership. He recommends that the Executive Committee consider our finances and any changes to our bylaws. Chuck Swann commented that the store expenses shown reflect restocking, which will ultimately increase income.

Jimmy Gunn asked that the Ga. Commissioners, Shannon and Greg Maness, be reimbursed for \$68 in bank charges for checks they accepted for merchandise sales last October which were not honored by the bank. John indicted that this would be done.

President Swann stated that the excellent financial position of the Society is due to the prudent fiscal management of John Swanson and former president Jimmy Gunn. He also announced that there is currently \$1,344 in the Westford Knight fund. Chuck also solicited recommendations for use of

the "extra funds"—these suggestions included a standard Games kit for each commissioner. While the commissioners and officers present endorsed this idea, John Swanson advised waiting to see how the Society's financial situation looks in the new year.

Jimmy Gunn suggested that all officers begin contacting "lost members" to get increased renewals.

Lin Robinson reported on the status of the Chiefship of the Clan—basically, nothing has happened or changed, so we continue under the capable leadership of our commander.

Genealogist Abb Gunn reported that he has received and gotten onto computer disc all the parish records for the UK. He has also received many requests for information to be published on the website, but is concerned about privacy issues.

Recording Secretary Jeani Jessen made a motion, which was seconded and passed, that future money spent to honor members who have passed away be made to the Kildonan fund, rather than the tree-planting done previously. A book will be sent to Kildonan by the Society to record these names. In addition, Jeani requested that in the future, the information about departed members sent to her should include address of the member, as well as next of kin so that they can be notified of our donation.

Shannon Maness, Editor of the Salute reported that she is not getting many articles or reports from commissioners, which hampers getting information out to our members. In addition, she asked that the Society address the mailing of the Salute—we currently use bulk mail rates, which means that the Salute often sits in the post office for 2-4 weeks after mailing, before it is processed and delivered. This change may increase postage, but will make the Salute more timely and meaningful for members. In addition, Shannon requested more input from the Society in the UK. Bunty Gunn graciously volunteered to send information and articles to Shannon regularly for the UK Society.

Our Commander, Iain Alexander Gunn, spoke to the membership and noted that this is their 5th visit to the Stone Mountain Games. He extended greetings from the UK Society, and noted that membership in the UK Society has decreased; possibly because there is little chance for gatherings such as we have in the US. He reported to us on the current status of Kildonan Kirk, which will be leased to the Clan Gunn Heritage Center. This will make the Clan responsible for upkeep, and allow us to keep the church as is, but with refurbishment and information on Clan history available. The cost for this rental is nominal, and upkeep is expected to be about £5,000 a year.

Commander Gunn provided us with information about the next International Gathering, scheduled for July, 2003. The gathering will start in Orkney, and will hopefully include a visit to Castle Mey, the home of the late Queen Mother. The cost for the gathering activities is approximately \$470. A list of hotels and further information will be provided to members thru the Salute.

With no further business being presented, President Swann adjourned the meeting.

Respectfully submitted, Jean Williamson Jessen Recording Secretary.

BRANCH COMMISSIONERS OF CLAN GUNN

These dedicated members of the Society are available to help answer questions about Clan Gunn and local games. Thank you to all of you for your time and hard work.

Central Rocky Mountain - AZ Carlos Gomez 5332 West Eva Street Glendale, AZ 85302 (623) 842-3886

Central Rocky Mountain -AZ, ID, MT, NV, UT, WY Bob and Lynne Gailey 3034 Swiss Dr. Santa Clara, UT 84765 (435) 674-7478 bobnlynn@info.net

Central Rocky Mountain - NV Kirk and Stasia Wilson 991 Melba Dr. Reno, NV 89503 (775) 322-6771

Chesapeake - DC, MD, VA
John K. and Teddi Lane Turner
PO Box 594
Warrenton, VA 20188
540-661-0355
ChesapeakeGunn@aol.com

Delta - AL, MS, LA Jimmy and Mary Gunn 521 Smith St. Thomasville, AL 36784 (334) 636-2742 scottgunn@yahoo.com

Eastern Seaboard - DE, PA Dennis and Helen Crowe 120 Country Woods Dr. Bear, DE 19701 (302)832-2799

Georgia - GA
Greg and Shannon Maness
9013 Cumberland Glen Lane
Smyrna, GA 30080
(770) 951-1327
greg.maness@sales.turner.com
smaness@mindspring.com

Great Smokies -KY, NC, SC, TN, WV Dan Robinson 7221 Wingstone Lane Charlotte, NC 28262 (704) 548-0807 drobinson5@carolina.rr.com

Northern California - CA
Dee Gunn
751 Amherst Circle
Sonoma, CA 95476
(707) 933-1403
hideegunn@aol.com

Northwestern - AK, OR, WA Kathleen Elsner 2701 Kulshan St. Bellingham, WA 98225 (306) 671-8528 gldtd@az.com

Rocky Mountain - AZ Mark and Pam Garvin 427 Solomon S Mesa, AZ 85204 (602) 830-4924

Western Prairie - OK, NE, KS, MO
Ben Huie
13714 East 14th St.
Tulsa, OK 74108
(918) 234-7718
benihana@webzone.net

Southern Prairies - AR, IL, MO
Tobin Gunn
7358 23rd Ave
Raymond, IL 62560
(217) 229-3166
tgunn1@siu.edu

Todd Wilkinson 1467 East Washita Springfield, MO 65804 (417) 883-4583 episcopalscot@yahoo.com

Western Canada - BC, Yukon William Georgeson 4, 2200 Manor Dr. Comox, BC V9M 1C4 Southern California - CA Lawrence Johnson. 102 Malaga Dr. Tustin, CA 92680 (714) 730-4997 celticviking@earthlink.net

Ronald Presser 4432 Ensign Ave. N. Hollywood, CA 91602 (818) 752-4126 wilsongunn@adelphia.net

Texas - TX
Tom Wilson
3117 Honey Tree Lane
Austin, TX 78745
trw0409@swbell.net

Royce Perry 1604 Bluebonnet Trail Arlington, TX 76013 817-460-8778 perryroyce@hotmail.com

Gene Gunn 36 River Bluff Dr. Lytle, TX 830-709-5013 geneg@ev1.net

Viking - IA, MN, ND, SD, WI Matt Hooper 3446 Russell Ave N Minneapolis, MN 55412 (612) 521-0668 djohn48946@aol.com

Yankee - CT, MA, ME, NH, RI, VT Dick and Jane Platt 132 Platt Lane Milford, CT 06460

Dean Bulpett 164 Boston Rd. North Billerica, MA 01862 (978)663-9199 bulpett58@attbi.com

r.platt@snet.net

Florida - FL Alan Mann P.O. Box 479 Babson Park, FL 33827 (941)638-4025 manngunn@cs.com

Sue Key 609 8th Ave N Jacksonville, FL 32250 (904) 246-4236 eskey@bellsouth.net

Great Lakes - IN, MI, OH Lloyd and Dore Gunn 1002 Northwood NE Grand Rapids, MI -49505 (616) 361-6437

Paradise - Hawaii Debra Sanders 3626 Crater Rd. Honolulu, HI 96818 (808)735-0482

Empire - NY, NJ Frank Wilson 961 Purdy Hill Hornell, NY 14843 (607) 698-4958 nordic@infoblvd.net

Rocky Mountain - CO, NM Paul Willis 919 13th Avenue Greely, CO (970) 356-5599 thecelt@hotmail.com

Eastern Canada
Vic Wilson
24 Raeview Drive
Stouffville, Ontario
L4A 7X4
(905) 640-6966
vwilson@ipoline.com

Edward Gunn 10485 Place Vanier Quebec Canada G2B 3N4 418-842-6563 gunn@upc.qu.ca